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December 2022
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ!

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. Dr. Freret
asked me to give you an update on the BEAMS ministry for his
December prayer letter. | am honored to do this. | appreciate all the
Frerets continue to do for the BEAMS ministry from their prayers,
availability to give counsel, and visiting churches.

The Lord has blessed the BEAMS ministry this year. We celebrated
BEAMS 50" Anniversary! The vision of Dr. Julian Pope continues on!
Our goal this year was 2 millionth Bible sent in 22! We claimed Isaiah
43 19b “l will even make a way in the wilderness, and rivers in the desert.” BEAMS faced
several obstacles this year from supply chain issues,
| postage/shipping increases, delays in receiving Bible
. J ¢ orders but God made a way in the wilderness! Not only
did we ship our 2 millionth Bible in October to Croatia,
but we are currently averaging over 10,000 Bibles a
month shipped for 2022. BEAMS had one staff change
this year in our
: : 4 warehouse with our
Bible packer/grounds maintenance position. Bro. Peyton Munn
left to follow the Lord to train for the ministry in August. God sent
us Bro. Jonathan McFadden to fill the position. The Lord has
sent us several volunteer groups to come and help pack Bibles.
The number of visitors to our Bible Heritage Exhibit has seen an
increase over last year. There have been so many blessings
that space and time does not allow to share all. The greatest
blessings are the stories of how lives have been changed ‘
through BEAMS Bibles! Thank you for your sacrificial giving and praying for the BEAMS
ministry. Without our supporters we could not send the Whole Word to the Whole World! Thank
you for giving to the Lord

Dr. & Sis. Freret

On behalf of the Frerets, the office staff, and BEAMS missionaries Merry Christmas and Happy

New Year!
Dh. Anthur J. Leckard, Jr
Peatm 119:10

Sending the Whole Bible to the Whole World!



